
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

INDIGENOUS CIRCLE ON EDUCATION 
LOYALIST COLLEGE 

 
MEETING MINUTES –  MAY 17, 2019 

 
In Attendance: 

 
Sandy Maracle Post-Secondary Education Coordinator, Mohawks Bay of Quinte  

Member, Board of Governors, Loyalist College         
Tyendinaga 

Patti Brinklow (Chair) Post-Secondary Education Coordinator, Mohawks Bay of Quinte          Tyendinaga 
Elaine Jeffrey Métis Nation of Ontario Métis 
Heather Green Community Member Tyendinaga 
Glenda (Sam) Maracle Executive Director, Aboriginal Labour Force Development Tyendinaga 
Ann Drennan Sr. Vice President Academic, Chief Learning Officer Resource 
Jackie Stephens Professor, General Arts and Science, Loyalist Resource 
Paul Latchford Manager, Indigenous Services, Loyalist College Resource 
Deiana Gonyea Assistant, Indigenous Services, Loyalist College Resource 
Dustin Brant Indigenous Outreach Officer, Loyalist College Resource 
Nikki Auten Indigenous Faculty, Loyalist College Resource 

 
Regrets: 
 

Josh Hill Mohawks of the Bay of Quinte Tyendinaga 
Mike Brant Trustee, Hastings-Prince Edward District School Board Tyendinaga 
Matt Sagar Counsellor, Hastings-Prince Edward District School Board Tyendinaga 
Joe Brown Counsellor, Hastings-Prince Edward District School Board Tyendinaga 
Doug Maracle Councillor, Tyendinaga Mohawk Council Tyendinaga 
Barb Brant Past-Governor, Loyalist College Board of Governors Tyendinaga 
Ann Marie Vaughan President and CEO, Loyalist College Resource 
Tania Ardley Indigenous Student Success Mentor (on leave) Resource 
   
Betty Reid Admissions Officer, Loyalist College Resource 
Lorne Thompson Professor, School of Health and Human Studies Resource 
Eric Bauer Professor, School of Biosciences, Loyalist College Resource 
Bob Millard Professor, Business Administration, Loyalist College 

Faculty Advisor, Enactus Loyalist 
Resource 

 
 



Review of Minutes: 
 

Minutes from the Indigenous Circle meeting of February 22, 2019 were reviewed.   
 

 

PEFAL Funding Year End Report:  Final report for the 2018-2019 academic year was originally 
scheduled to be submitted on May 30, 2019 but was extended to June 30, 2019.  
 
Land Acknowledgement:  Final approval was given for the land acknowledgement as follows: 
“Loyalist College is located on the territory of the Huron-Wendat, the Anishnaabeg, and the 
Haudenosaunee people.  We acknowledge our shared obligation to respect, honour, and sustain 
these lands and the natural resources contained within.” 
 
Designated Seats:  Discussion was held in regards to having designated seats for Indigenous 
students in over-subscribed programs.  Vice-President Academic agreed that this should move 
forward, with consultation with the Registrar. 
 
CiCAN Conference:  Manager, Indigenous Services, Vice-President Academic, and Vice-President, 
External Relations attended the CiCAN Conference in Niagara Falls May 5-7, 2019.    
 
Wampum Recreation:  The Two Row Wampum belt will be completed and ready to present at 
Orientation this year.  To date, 33 faculty, 41 staff, 19 students, 20 administrators, and 8 
community members have participated in the re-creation of the belt.  
 
Indoor and Outdoor Spaces:  Work on the new Indigenous Resource Centre is due to be 
completed shortly with plan to move back into the space prior to Convocation.  Work on the 
outdoor learning circle is set to be completed by late spring.  
 
Other Business: 
 

 MBQ Candidate for Board of Governors – The current Board of Governors’ Indigenous 
representative’s time is up this spring.  It is necessary to decide on another member of MBQ to 
approach for a position on the Board. 
  

 Next Meeting – The next meeting of the Indigenous Circle on Education will be held at Loyalist 
College, on Thursday, August 29, 2019 from 9:00 am to 12:00 noon.   Please confirm your 
attendance at your earliest convenience.  If you have any agenda items you wish to include for 
this meeting, please let the Assistant, Indigenous Services know as soon as possible. 
 

 


